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JOINT COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC EMPLOYEE RETIREMENT

THIRD QUARTER MEETING

September 15, 2015

The Joint Committee on Public Employee Retirement held its 3rd Quarter Meeting on

Tuesday, September 15, 2015 at 2.00 pm in House Hearing Room 4. With a quorum being es

tablished, Representative Leara called the meeting to order. Joint Committee members in at

tendance were Senators Keaveny, Schaaf, Waliingford and Walsh and Representatives Anders,

Bernskoetter, Leara, Pierson, Runions and Walker. Senators Chappelle-Nadal and Kehoe were

not in attendance.

Representative Leara turned the meeting over to the Executive Director, Michael Ruff.

The Director discussed the upcoming Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB)

Statements 74 and 75, regarding postemployment benefits other than pensions (other postem-

ployment benefits or OPEB), such as retiree healthcare. The basic change is that OPEB annual

costs and long-term obligations will now be listed on the plans' and employers' balance sheets

which will show an increase in the total liabilities for future benefits. Statement 74, which ad

dresses financial reporting by plans that administer OPEB benefits, will become effective for

fiscal years beginning after June 15, 2016. Provisions in Statement 75, which addresses ac

counting and financial reporting by governments or governmental units that provide OPEB are

effective for fiscal years beginning after June 15, 2017. OPEB principally involves health care

benefits, but may also include life insurance, disability, legal and other services that employers

provide to their retired employees separate from a pension plan. A report was provided show

ing 50 pension plans that offer OPEB to retirees.

The Director gave an overview of pension bills that were passed during the 2015 Legis

lative Session. There were 5 pension related bills Truly Agreed To and Finally Passed. Four

were vetoed by Governor Nixon. The vetoed bills were; HB 42, which included a MOSERS pro

vision permitting the Missouri Charter Public School Commission employees to become state

employees for retirement and healthcare benefit purposes; HB 326, which clarified education

requirements for pension plan board members; HB 629, which included IRS compliance and

non-spouse rollovers for Kansas City Police Retirement Plan and also required a member of the

St. Louis Public School Retirement System and Kansas City Public School Retirement System

boards be a charter school teacher or administrator; and HB 799, which included provisions for

MOSERS in regards to judicial circuit employees. HB 515, which was signed by Governor Nix

on, included St. Louis Police disability determination modifications; permits employees trans

ferred from the City of St. Louis to the St. Louis City Police Department the ability to choose

membership in either St. Louis Employees Retirement System or St. Louis Police

Retirement System; and included the same internal revenue compliance and non- ^
spouse rollover provisions for Kansas City Police that were in HB 629.
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AGENDA

Roll Call

Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB)
Statements No 74 & No 75—OPEB

Legislative Update

State Auditor's Office-LAGERS

Quarterly Reporting

MAPERS Conference Overview

Cily of Hannibal Police and Fire

Other Business
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